
Animal Friend 

 

Aw, you're just a cute little 
thing, aren't you? 
Play when your hero is 
confronted by a mutated 
creature of some sort. It 
takes a liking to you, and is 
considered friendly for the 
scene (and possibly longer). 

 

Beginner's Luck 

 
Don't worry, I think I've got 
the hang of it now. 
 
Choose a skill your hero is 
untrained in. He gains that 
skill at a d6 for the rest of 
the scene. 

 

Better You Than Me 

 
Sorry it had to be like this. 
 
Play when your hero has been 
hit by an attack and there is 
an adjacent character other 
than the attacker. They suffer 
the attack instead. This may 
be played on friend or foe. 

 
Bloody Mess 

 

Oh, it's on the ceiling! 
 
Play when you incapacitate an 
enemy. That enemy is killed 
Incapacitation roll. All 
enemies within sight of the 
one you incapacitated become 
Shaken in horror at what 
you've done. 

 

Bullseye 
 

Boom! Headshot! 
 
Play after damage is rolled to 
double the total of a 
successful ranged attack. 

 

Contact 

 
Frankie, you old bastard! 
How've you been? 
 
Your hero sees an old friend 
or acquaintance who might help 
in his current trouble 
somehow. Of course, they may 
ask a favor in return… 

 
Dressed to Kill 

 
You clean up real good. 
 
Your hero dresses up, is "on" 
for the night, or otherwise 
far more attractive and 
charismatic than usual. Add +4 
to your Charisma for the 
duration of the current scene. 

 

Folk Hero 

 
Let me tell you another tale 
of the Lone Wanderer… 
Play after you save a group of 
people from dire 
circumstances. The community 
adopts you and your party as 
local heroes, and you can 
always find aid and shelter 
there. 

 

Fortune Finder 

 
No greater joy in the whole 
wasteland than cold, hard 
caps. 
 
Your hero finds a stash of 
bottlecaps. (3d6 x 10 x Rank) 

 



Get a Clue 

 
I've got an idea! 
 
Play this card for a clue from 
the Overseer for some advice 
or a hint on how to resolve a 
current trouble. 

 

Grim Reaper's Sprint 

 
Play after incapacitating an 
enemy to immediately make another 
attack at another enemy. You may 
ignore Rate of Fire and multi-
action penalties for this extra 
attack. You can keep doing this 
until you fail to incapacitate an 
enemy. 

 

Here Comes the Cavalry 

 
Ad victoriam! 
 
Help arrives on the scene from 
some source determined by the 
Overseer. 

 
Intense Training 

 
I've got this. 
 
Choose a skill that you have 
points in when you play this. 
Your hero rolls a d10 for his 
Wild Die for that skill for 
the rest of the scene. 

 

Just Like New 

 
Just takes a little elbow 
grease and some duct tape. 
 
Play this card when fixing an 
item. Your Tech roll 
automatially succeds, and 
complety repairs the item. 

 

Let's Settle This 

 
This has gone on too long, 
ranger. Time to end it. 
 
Play at the beginning of a 
combat round with no Jokers. 
No character may soak wounds 
until a Joker is drawn. 

 
Lord Death of Murder Mountain 

 
She gives "wasteland" a whole 
new meaning. 
 
Play during a combat scene. 
Until the end of the scene, 
enemies must spend a Blue Cap 
to soak any Wounds caused by 
your hero. 

 

Lucky Break 

 
Atom be praised! 
 
Play this card to completely 
negate the damage from one 
attack against one target. 

 

Master Trader 

 

Save save save! 
 
Play when going shopping. You 
may purchase one item at a 25% 
discount (rounded down) or can 
purchase one item that would 
normally be unavailable at 
this location (at the 
Overseer's discretion). 

 



Mighty Blow 

Grrrrraaaaah! 
 
Play after damage is rolled to 
double the total of a 
successful melee attack. 

 

Mysterious Stranger 

 
Did you see that? 
 
Play during a combat scene. A 
mysterious figure in a long 
duster aids you in the fight, 
then disappears… 

 

Noble Sacrifice 

 
Time to take one for the team. 
 
Play when an adjacent ally 
suffers damage. You suffer the 
damage instead. 

 
Not Today 

 
That your best shot? 
 
Play after any other 
character's attack roll to 
cause it to automatically 
miss. This is a critical 
failure. 

 

Rally 

 
We're not going down like 
this! 
 
Play to cause all nearby 
allies to immediately lose 
their Shaken status. Any 
results of a failed Fear check 
this scene are removed. 

 

Rapid Recovery 

 
I've never felt better! 
 
Immediately remove all Fatigue 
from your hero. 

 
For the Red, White, and Blue 

 
Oh, say does that star-
spangled banner yet wave 
O'er the land of the free and 
the home of the brave? 
 
You immediately draw a Red, a 
White, and a Blue Cap from the 
pot. 

 

Second Wind 

 
Nothing a little Nuka-Cola 
won't cure. 
 
Your hero may immediately make 
a Vigor roll, and recovers one 
Wound per success and Raise. 
She also stops being Shaken. 

 

Seize the Day 

 
I'll handle this myself! 
 
Your hero acts as if he had 
drawn a Joker this combat 
round. 

 



Silver-Tounged Devil 

 
She could convince a bloatfly 
not to stink. 
 
Play when you're making a 
Speech roll, or when doing any 
kind of negotiations. Your 
trait die and wild die both 
automatically ace. 

 

Stand Together 

 
For the Republic! 
 
Your hero and any adjacent 
allies gain +2 Parry and 
Toughness. Allies who move 
into contact after the card is 
played gain the bonus as well. 
This effect ends when a Joker 
is dealt. 

 

The Bigger They Are 

 
Never seen one that big 
before… 
 
Choose a target that's at 
least Size +3. Your hero deals 
an extra 1d6 damage to that 
target, and your attacks 
against them count as a Heavy 
Weapon. 

 
Time for a Party 

 
Hey, man… far out. 
 
Your hero discovers a small 
stash of 2d4 Complexity worth 
of chems. 

 

Uh Oh 

 
Should it be glowing like 
that? 
 
Play this card at the 
beginning of a combat. One foe 
(Overseer's choice) increases 
dramatically in size, 
strength, or power. All heroes 
can immediately draw another 
adventure card. 

Unbreakable 

 
I. AM. BUULLLLETPROOF! -Grom 
the Super Mutant, last words 
 
Your hero doesn't have to 
spend a Cap to make a soak 
roll, and can make one every 
time she takes damage. This 
effect ends when a Joker is 
drawn. 

 
Windfall 

 
Ooh, shiny! 
 
Play when your hero searches 
an area for treasure, loots a 
fallen foe, or rolls 
Scrounging. He finds 
everything that can be found 
in that location, or gets the 
best result on a random loot 
table. 

On Your Mark 

 

Now! 
 
You act (or designate an ally 
to act) as if you had a Held 
action. If you’re interrupting 
someone, roll opposed Agility 
as normal. This is in addition 
to your normal action for this 
round. 

 

Spray and Pray 

 

I thought you were dead for 
sure… 
Your allies cannot be hit as 
Innocent Bystanders this 
round. If you make an area 
attack (flamethrower, 
suppressing fire, grenade, 
etc), your allies are 
unaffected by the attack. 

 



Rad Infusion 

 
You’ve got quite a healthy 
glow. 
Play when your hero has one or 
more levels of Fatigue from 
radiation sickness. For the 
rest of the scene, these are 
bonuses to your Trait rolls, 
rather than a penalty. Draw 
for a mutation at the end of 
the scene. 

Moment of Peace 

 
Everybody just calm down! 
 
All characters cease fighting 
and listen to the hero speak 
for at least 30 seconds, 
taking only defensive actions. 
This has no effect on beasts 
and other creatures that 
cannot understand the speaker. 

 

Quick Rest 

 
Don’t need a doctor. Got a 
bedroll. 
 
Play when your hero rests for 
half an hour. Remove all 
Wounds and Fatigue, and 
restore all Power Points. 

 
Wasteland Wanderer 

 
The Republic of Dave? Sure, 
I’ve been there.  
Play when arriving at a new 
settlement. You get to tell 
the rest of the group about 
that location, and you’re 
right. You also gain +2 
Charisma with natives until 
you leave the area. 

 

Scrounger 

 
Now who’s an idiot for 
carrying 240 pounds of gear 
around, huh? 
 
You produce a useful item - a 
clip of ammo, a spare weapon, 
some food and water, or just 
the right part needed for a 
repair - from your pack. 

 

Ring a Ding Ding 

 
Looks like today’s my lucky 
day! 
 
Play this card after you’ve 
spent one or more Caps on your 
turn. You get all of them 
back. 

 
Like a Shadow 

 
Where did he go? 
 
Play when making a Stealth 
roll. Choose one: your trait 
die and wild die both ace, or 
if you succeed, your foes lose 
track of you and you can get 
the Drop on them again. 

 

Nemesis 

 
I’m going to get that guy, if 
it’s the last thing I do. 
Play to declare an NPC as your 
nemesis. They become a Wild Card. 
You may not soak wounds caused 
directly by him. Draw one 
additional Adventure Card in each 
session involving your nemesis 
until they’re dealt with. 

 

Weather or Not 

 
A rad tornado? There’s no way 
that’s a real thing… oh, no. 
 
Play this card at any time to 
bring bad weather down on 
your enemies, at the 
Overseer’s discretion, or 
some weather problem you’re 
facing clears up. 

 



Love Interest 

 
Well, hello there, stranger! 
 
Play this card on a non-
hostile NPC. That NPC develops 
or reveals a romantic 
attraction to your hero. How 
they react to this depends on 
them, but they’ll tend to view 
you favorably and help you. 

 

Eyes of the Ranger 

 
One riot, one ranger. 
 
The legal arm of the Republic 
of Texas gets involved in your 
current situation. If you’re 
on the side of the angels, 
this could work out well for 
you, but don’t get in trouble… 

 

Bad Break 

 
Could have sworn I had another 
clip of ammo here somewhere… 
 
Play on an NPC. They discover 
that some important piece of 
gear has either gone missing 
or malfunctioned, depriving 
them of it for the scene (or 
possibly longer). 

 
Eye Spy! 

 
I knew it! 
 
Play when making a Notice or 
Research roll. Your trait die 
and wild die both 
automatically ace. 

 

Anarchy! 

 
This just got a lot more 
complicated. 
 
A third party, not involved in 
your current business, arrives 
on the scene to complicate 
things. You may draw another 
adventure card after playing 
this one. 

 

Editorial Oversight 

 
You know, I had a great idea… 
 
Play this to introduce a new 
plot element or story, with 
the Overseer’s approval. 

 
The Cure! 

 
That stuff really hit the spot! 
 
Play this on any character. 
They ignore all addiction and 
comedown penalties for the 
rest of the scene, and may 
make a Vigor roll (modified by 
Addiction rating) to remove 
any addictions they may have. 

 

Eureka! 

 
You know, I just read 
something about this… 
 
Play when your hero makes a 
Knowledge or Common Knowledge 
check. Your trait die and wild 
die both automatically ace. 

 

Drinking Contest 

 
No way this can cause trouble. 
 
For the rest of the scene, in 
order to spend a Cap, all 
players and the Overseer must 
take a shot of alcohol. Yes, 
the player, not their 
character. 

 


